
LEGAL NOTICE 
Town of Onondaga, 2024-25 School Tax Roll and Tax Warrant  
Notice is hereby given that I, Kathy Dwyer, Tax Receiver for the Town of Onondaga and State of 
New York, have received the Tax Rolls and Warrants for collection of school taxes for properties 
located in portions of the Jamesville-Dewitt, LaFayette, Marcellus, Onondaga Central, West 
Genesee and Westhill school districts for the 2024-2025 school year. Tax payments will be 
received in-person, by mail and online. Tax Receiver office hours are 8:30 AM - 4:30 PM, M – F. 
No cash payments. Personal checks, bank checks and money orders made payable to Kathy 
Dwyer, Tax Receiver, can be accepted in-person at the Tax Receiver’s Office, Onondaga Town 
Hall, 5020 Ball Rd., Syracuse, NY 13215 or by mail. Credit card and e-check payments can be 
made at ongov.net/etax. Taxes paid Sept. 3 – Oct. 2, 2024 incur no penalty. On payments 
received or mail postmarked after Oct. 2, 2024, there shall be added interest as follows: Oct. 3 
– Oct. 31, 2024 - two (2) percent interest. A three (3) percent penalty applies to specific school 
districts and will be indicated on just those tax bills. From Nov. 1 - Nov. 15, 2024, a five (5) 
percent interest charge will apply, and those payments can only be accepted by Onondaga 
County’s Chief Fiscal Officer. Questions: 315.469.0483 or kdwyer@townofonondaga.gov. The 
tax roll for the 2024-25 school year will be returned to the Onondaga County Chief Fiscal Officer 
by Nov. 15, 2024.     
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